

MEMORANDUM

President Edward T. Foote II

Dr. John Knoblock JK Chairman, Faculty Senate

DATE:

October 2, 1987

SUBJECT:

Faculty Senate Legislation #87011 (B) -

Division of the Department of Management Science and Computer

Approved / March ?

Information Systems

The Faculty Senate, at its meeting of September 28, voted to approve Faculty Senate Legislation #87011(B) - Division of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems.

This legislation is now forwarded to you for your action.

10/g Done.

JK/b

cc: Provost Luis Glaser



Faculty Senate Action, 87011 Class B Legislation

The Faculty Senate approves the division of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems into a Department of Management Science and a Department of Computer Information Systems.

The distribution of faculty appointments, courses offerings, programs and degrees between the two new departments is approved as outlined in the memoranda of Dean Borsting dated March 3, 1987 July 9, 1987 attached to, and forming part of the body of, this Legislation.

Attachments:

Memorandum of March 3, 1987 from Dean Borsting Memorandum of July 9, 1987 from Dean Borsting



Office of the Dean School of Business Administration P.O. Box 248027 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-4643

MEMORANDUM

July 9, 1987

TO:

Dr. John Knoblock

Chairman, Faculty Senate

FROM:

Jack R. Borsting

Dean

SUBJECT: Split of MAS/CIS Department

The Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems has voted and requested that they be split. The split was approved by vote of the Business School Faculty during the Spring Semester. Additional information was required by the Faculty Senate regarding the direction in which faculty, programs, and courses would go. That information is submitted as an enclosure.

/cdk Enclosure

cc: Provost Luis Glaser





Office of the Dean School of Business Administration PO. Box 248027 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-4643

MEMORANDUM

March 3, 1987

TO:

Dr. John Knoblock

Chairman, Faculty Senate

FROM:

Jack R. Borsting

SUBJECT: Split of MAS and CIS Department

As my previous memo stated the Department of MAS and CIS has voted to split the department. This has been approved by the School of Business Administration.

Each faculty member has indicated the department of his/her choice. These requests are being coordinated with the faculty members of the proposed two departments and the Dean of the School. The degree offerings will be split along natural lines. Thus the BBA in CIS and the MS in CIS will be administered by the CIS Department and the BS in Systems Analysis and the MS in Management Science will be administered by the MAS Department.

There is a natural and obvious division in the course offerings at both the undergraduate and graduate levels which will determine the department in which they will reside after the break.



CAPSULE:

Faculty Senate Legislation #87011(B)

Division of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information $\mathbf{Systems}_{\pm}$

RESPONSE BY THE PRESIDENT:	DATE: 10/8/87
APPROVED: 12. ETT	
OFFICE OR INDIVIDUAL TO IMPLEMENT OR PUBLISH	: Proons
EFFECTIVE DATE OF LEGISLATION:	
NOT APPROVED AND REFERRED TO:	· · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · · ·
REMARKS (IF NOT APPROVED):	

FACULTY SENATE MEETING

September 28, 1987

Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 3:30 P.M. by Dr. Knoblock. The minutes of the meetings of April 13, April 20 and June 17 were unanimously approved as submitted. Excused absences were approved for Drs. Caralis, Hayes, Posnak and Zollo.

Presentation of Founder's Plaque and Past Chairman's Plaque

As a continuation of the Twenty-fifth Anniversary Celebration, Dr. Knoblock presented a Founder's Plaque and a Past Chairman's Plaque to Dr. Herman Meyer in recognition of his distinguished service and many contributions to the Faculty Senate. Dr. Meyer thanked the Senate for the plaques and related some of the history of organizing the Senate.

Name Change for the Department of Biochemistry

Dr. William Whelan, Chairman of the Department of Biochemistry, presented the proposal to change the name of the Department of Biochemistry to the Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology. This motion came to the Senate as a recommendation from the Senate Council. The motion was unanimously approved.

Division of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems

Dr. Jack Borsting, Dean of the School of Business Administration, presented the proposal to divide the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems into two separate departments. Dean Borsting answered questions regarding the staffing of the second department, chairman's stipend, and the gains to be realized by splitting the department. Dean Borsting emphasized that the Ph.D. concentration in Management Science would be joint. This motion came to the Senate as a recommendation from the Senate Council. The motion was unanimously approved.

Marketing Concentration in Ph.D. in Business

Dr. Knoblock informed the Senate that the Senate Council had approved the Marketing concentration in the Ph.D. in Business.

Proposed Institute for Coastal Studies

Dr. Garrett Brass, Council member from RSMAS, presented the proposal for the establishment of an Institute for Coastal Studies in the Rosenstiel School for Marine and Atmospheric Sciences and moved the acceptance of the name of the Institute. The motion was unanimously approved.

Dr. Knoblock requested that the Senate move into Executive Session, restricted to members of the faculty, to discuss confidential matters.

SENATE COUNCIL MEETING

September 14, 1987

PRESENT: George Alexandrakis, Anthony Allegro, William Awad, Garrett Brass,

Basil Honikman, John Knoblock, Chairman, Theona McQueen, Linda Neider, Donald Randolph, Susan Seiler, Frederick Tims, and Kamal

Yacoub.

GUESTS: Jack Borsting, Eugene Clasby, George Gilpin, Diana Lopez, and

William Whelan.

Call to Order and Approval of Minutes

The meeting was called to order at 2:05 P.M. by Dr. Knoblock. An excused absence was approved for Dr. Swan. The minutes of the August 31 meeting were approved as submitted.

Proposed Name Change for the Department of Biochemistry

Dr. William Whelan, Chairman of the Department of Biochemistry, presented the rationale for the proposed name change. It was *moved* by Dr. Brass, seconded by Dr. Neider, to recommend approval of the name change to the Department of Biochemistry and Molecular Biology. The *motion was unanimously approved*.

Split of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems

Dr. Jack Borsting, Dean of the School of Business, presented the proposal for splitting the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems. It was *moved* by Dr. Neider, seconded by Dr. Yacoub, to recommend approval of the split of the Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems into two separate departments. The *motion carried*.



Office of the Dean School of Business Administration PO. Box 248027 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-4643

MEMORANDUM

July 9, 1987

TO:

Dr. John Knoblock

Chairman, Faculty Senate

FROM:

Jack R. Borsting,

Dean

SUBJECT:

Split of MAS/CIS Department

The Department of Management Science and Computer Information Systems has voted and requested that they be split. The split was approved by vote of the Business School Faculty during the Spring Semester. Additional information was required by the Faculty Senate regarding the direction in which faculty, programs, and courses would go. That information is submitted as an enclosure.

/cdk Enclosure

cc: Provost Luis Glaser





Department of Management Science Computer Information Systems PO. Box 248237 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-6595

June 24, 1987

TO:

Dean Jack R. Borsting

FROM:

Joel Stutz

SUBJECT: Allocation of MAS/CIS Department courses, programs and

faculty.

As per your request, here is a listing of the proposed allocation of faculty, programs and courses for the new separate departments of MAS and CIS.

I. Management Science

Α. Faculty

- 1. Edward Baker
- 2. Moshe Friedman
- Howard Gitlow
- 4. Malcolm Golden
- 5. Stuart Kellogg
- Charles Kurucz 6.
- 7. Joanne Schaffer
- Paul Sugrue 8.
- Earl Weiner 9.

В. Programs

- BS in Systems Analysis
- MS in Management Science

C. Courses

110 452	 301 511			442 599	451
649	655			642 665	647 684-689

Computer Information Systems II.

Faculty A.

- John Gochenouer 1.
- Robert Grauer 2.
- David Hertz 3.
- Irwin Kruger 4.
- Sara Rushinek 5.
- John Stewart 6.
- Joel Stutz 7.

Programs В.

- BBA in Computer Information Systems MS in Computer Information Systems 1.
- 2.

Courses C.

122 565					523	524	526
622 725	635	645	671	672	680-6	683	690-692



Office of the Dean School of Business Administration P.O. Box 248027 Coral Gables, Florida 33124 (305) 284-4643

MEMORAND'UM

March 3, 1987

TO:

Dr. John Knoblock

Chairman, Faculty Senate

FROM:

Jack R. Borsting

SUBJECT: Split of MAS and CIS Department

As my previous memo stated the Department of MAS and CIS has voted to split the department. This has been approved by the School of Business Administration.

Each faculty member has indicated the department of his/her choice. These requests are being coordinated with the faculty members of the proposed two departments and the Dean of the School. The degree offerings will be split along natural lines. Thus the BBA in CIS and the MS in CIS will be administered by the CIS Department and the BS in Systems Analysis and the MS in Management Science will be administered by the MAS Department.

There is a natural and obvious division in the course offerings at both the undergraduate and graduate levels which will determine the department in which they will reside after the break.





Blice of the Dean chool of Business Administration (O. Bux 248027 Toral Gables, Florida 33124 305 (28404045

MEMORANDUM

January 30, 1937

TO:

Dr. Luis Glaser

Executive Vice President and Provost

FROM:

Jack R. Borsting

Dean

SUBJECT:

Splitting the Department of Management Science

and Computer Information Systems

Recently the Department voted overwhelmingly to split into two separate departments. There are a number of good reasons for taking this action which, incidently, is in concert with the trend in many of the top business schools in the country.

The Computer Information Systems area has matured into a separate and distinct discipline with its own journals and professional societies. The continued growth of each area would be enhanced by the proposed split. Recruiting good faculty into separate departments would be easier, as faculty are attracted to more homogeneous departments. This, in turn, would facilitate course and program development.

Each department member has agreed on which department they will be in. Since the costs of the proposed split are minimal, and the potential benefits are substantial, I strongly support the proposed departmental split and wish to take action on this matter as soon as possible.

/cdk

cc: Dr. John H. Knoblock

Dr. George H. Gilpin, Jr.